

Dear Prayer and Financial Supporters,

July 2025

It is unbelievable that the first six months of the year have come and gone. Thanks be to God for His daily mercies and provisions. We thank you all for your partnership in ministry, which has enabled us to do more for the glory of God. We are grateful to you for your prayers, financial support, and words of encouragement. We are happy to share with you our ministry news since we last came your way.



EBENEZER BAPTIST CHURCH

The church is very stable and is growing steadily in numbers, and we thank God for the excitement of members, and their eagerness as we study the Word of God together, in fulfillment of this year's church theme: "Rightly Dividing the Word of Truth." Some of our members have moved away, but still drive an hour or more to come to church. We thank God for such faithfulness.

The church held a Half-Year Thanksgiving Service on Sunday night, July 6, to thank God for taking us through the first six months of the year. It was a wonderful night of fellowship, singing and testimonies.

A period of prayer and fasting was declared from Monday, July 7 to Monday, July 14. Our people are encouraged to participate, as the Lord enables them. We pray that it is a time of refreshing and awakening to the Master's work.

An Orientation Session was organized for our pastors, deacons, and their wives on Saturday, July 5.

EBENEZER BAPTIST CHRISTIAN SCHOOL

This year, we presented 53 candidates to write the Basic Education Certificate Examination to enable the students to continue to high school in September. Pray with us that they will do well and will be able to enter the schools they have chosen. We thank God that we are able to preach the gospel to the school children during worship sessions every Wednesday and Friday, and we thank God for those who are saved. Some have even been baptized into church membership.

GOD IS ABLE PASTORAL MINISTRY (GIAPM)

On Saturday, June 14, the Ministry celebrated its 5th anniversary! The occasion brought pastors and their wives, and church leaders from our sister churches to join in the celebration of God's faithfulness. The theme of the celebration was, "Iron Sharpeneth Iron – The Role of GIAPM in the Pastor's Life," – taken from Proverbs 27:17. We had a wonderful time of fellowship, and we shared the dream of GIAPM establishing its own printing press, where tracts, Sunday school materials, and books could be printed. We also shared the desire to start a Christian radio station, devoted to the preaching and teaching of

God's Word to reach our nation. Please pray with us that God will make these dreams a reality.

DROMANKESE CHRISTIAN SCHOOL

The Christian school in my hometown is growing steadily, even after losing some of our students to the public school system, where they are provided one hot meal a day. In spite of this setback, most of the parents have retained their children in our school because of the kind of religious training we provide, in addition to the academics. We are praying to get them computers and a school shuttle bus, as some of the children walk about a mile to come to school. Pray with us as we seek God's help to meet these needs.

MISSION CONFERENCE

We were invited to a mission conference by one of our supporting churches, taking place in September this year. We were excited to attend, especially when some of our other supporting churches expressed interest in our visiting them after the conference. The Lord worked so wonderfully that one of our supporting churches even gave us money to cover our travelling cost. Unfortunately, we will be unable to attend the conference because the earliest visa interview appointment we could get from the US Consulate was for December 29! We will still attend the visa interview appointment, trusting the Lord that it will be granted, and we can make plans to visit the US next year. Thank you all for your support during this time.

FAMILY

God's unfailing and sustaining grace continues to keep us. We are all doing well, and we thank God for meeting both our physical and spiritual needs.

PRAISE & PRAYER

We thank God for good health and daily provision. We also praise God for Ellen, a young lady who recently accepted Christ. Pray that she will grow in the Lord.

We request prayer for Dorcas, our daughter, as she writes her professional exams on July 27.

In His Vineyard, Alfred and Anna Ofosu-Asante Your missionaries in Ghana, West Africa

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be sure to include a note designating "Ofosu-Asante Support" or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you.

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment to contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use "subscribe Ofosu-Asante prayer letter" on the subject line.

International Partnership Ministries, Inc.

100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717

Electronic Services Requested

ALETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES

ALETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES

ALETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES